International Office

Wilfrid & Suzanne Pillans Standlake Ranch, Downs Road, Standlake Witney, Oxfordshire OX29 7UH England.

Bible School **Bicycle Ministry** TV Programmes **Bala Orphanage** Standlake Ranch

USA Office

Linda Maxwell, CCHI Faith Ranch PO Box 364, Jewett, Ohio 43986 USA



Web address: www.standlakeranch.co.uk E.Mail: wpillans@aol.com Phone: +44 (0) 1865 300099

Summer Newsletter 07

Spring has been more than busy with wonderful results. We sent 9 bicycles to Kelvin Shinga in Zambia in April, 10 churches have already been planted.

We sent 20 bicycles to David Botchway in Ghana in April and 15 churches have been planted, also 4 churches were planted in Blantyre in May from the bicycles sent in 2005.

The Bible schools are also growing and at present we are preparing 22 sets of documents of the years Bible School notes, for the new 22 Bible School's opening up. Here again the Lord was ahead of us, by supplying a Photostat machine which is already saving us hundreds of pounds from making photo-stat copies in town.

The TV broadcasts are being received in Nigeria, Ghana and the Philippines. We share a weekly broadcast with Pastor Derek Walker of the Oxford Bible Church. I also spoke on Revelation channel once and Mediterranean International Television twice as a guest.

I also spoke on Premier Radio 4 times on different programmes and each time we had over 60 responses for prayer. People are hungry for the Lord in this country, so we are trying to give time to minister here in England as well. Speaking engagements in Britain are:

Speaking on Revelation T.V. 10th July.

Woman Aglow Bristol on the 12th July 2007

New Wine. / 28 July to 11th August 2007 to run a stand to get our ministry more known.

Chinese Prayer Conference. In Milton Keynes from 6 – 8 August 2007.

Overseas

Poland – 6th to 9th July. Speaking 5 times.

U.S.A. 13th to 23rd July, to attend the I.M.F. Conference and speak in various Churches.

Uganda, Kenya & Tanzania 24th August to middle of September.

Our Challenge for this summer is to carry on supplying more bicycles for evangelists. At present we are sending 25 bicycles a month at £1,750 a month, 22 Bible Schools at postage of £10 each at £220, and

2 TV programmes in 3 countries at £240 per month. I also do one TV teaching program in England a month on the Revelation Channel. Please pray for this new program. Our last program had a wonderful response. All other expenses of office, air tickets and crusades are covered from the residential ranch which is run at full

capacity.

We thank you all so much for your prayers and support that is making this ministry possible. Our aim is to reach every village in every region of each country in five years. If we all work together this can be done, for the local evangelists are ready and doing the work, as funds are made available. A bicycle and Bibles is all they need.

God Bless you, From, Rev Suzanne Pillans.





Receiving new bicycles, Zambia



Building new churches

